
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
  
SUBJECT:   SEYMOUR LEISURE CENTRE: FORMAL PLANNING 

APPLICATION AND OUTLINE BUSINESS CASE 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for Finance and Council Reform has 
made the following executive decision on the above mentioned subject for the reasons 
set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision 
The Cabinet Member has approved: 

1.     The Outline Business Case for the transformation of the Seymour Leisure 
Centre to deliver a multi-use community facility 

2.     The formal submission of the planning application 
  
Reasons for Decision 
Renovation of the Seymour Leisure Centre has been considered for a number of years 
and the Council has committed to the relocation of Marylebone Library from its current 
leasehold base to a permanent new home within the Seymour Leisure Centre.  
  
In order to progress the project it is necessary to formally submit the planning 
application and progress through to RIBA Stage 4 design to inform the Full Business 
Case. 
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